

STATE OF CONNECTICUT

CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051 Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950 E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov www.ct.gov/csc

May 10, 2016

Christopher B. Fisher, Esq. Cuddy & Feder, LLP 445 Hamilton Avenue, 14th Floor White Plains, NY 10601

RE: DOCKET NO. 376 - New Cingular Wireless PCS, LLC (AT&T) Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need for the construction, maintenance and operation of a telecommunications facility located at 24 Dinglebrook Lane, Newtown, Connecticut.

Dear Attorney Fisher:

With reference to the above telecommunications facility, on May 9, 2016, the Connecticut Siting Council (Council) received a complaint from an abutting property owner, Ms. Judy Corrigan, regarding continuous, excessive noise originating from the air conditioning units for the facility.

This telecommunications facility was approved by the Council on August 27, 2009. Both AT&T and Verizon have equipment installed on the tower and within the compound. The cumulative noise levels of both carriers' air conditioning units operating at the same time should not exceed the state noise control regulations at the property lines.

Please provide a written response on or before May 24, 2016 that indicates the cumulative noise levels from the air conditioning units when operating at the same time are compliant with state noise control regulations. This may entail submission of a formal noise analysis, as well as suggestions for any potential noise mitigation measures that could be employed to prevent excessive noise at the abutting properties.

Thank you for your attention to this matter. Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at (860) 827-2951.

Sincerely,

Melanie A. Bachman

Staff Attorney/Acting Executive Director

MAB/MP/cm

cc: Kenneth Baldwin, Esq., Robinson & Cole, LLP, Counsel for Verizon

Judy Corrigan, 4 Driftway Drive, Newtown, Connecticut 06470

